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Dear Neighbors of the Moscone Center District: 
 
This letter informs you of the upcoming outdoor performances that will be held in three areas 
adjacent to the Moscone Center: 
 

1. Outside Moscone Center South and North on Howard Street, between 4th and 3rd street. 
2. Outside Moscone Center West on 4th street up to Minna Street. 
3. The Paseo Alley, an area behind Moscone Center South, accessible off 3rd street, closer 

to Howard Street.  
 
These small-scale ambient artistic performances may draw fifty or more spectators. In addition, 
beginning later in April 2023 and through March 2024, various outdoor activities such as music, 
dance, poetry, art, and other live performances up to a 4-hour maximum will be provided to 
add to the experience for area visitors and Moscone Center attendees during the daytime hours 
of 8 am - 4 pm. 
 
Please don't hesitate to contact our department with any questions or concerns at 
ryan.p.coate@sfgov.org. 
 

• Ryan Coate (Convention Services Coordinator, 415-527-7133) 
• Small Scale Performances at Moscone Center (various dates) 
• 4/2023 – 3/2024 at various times  
• Nature of the activity – Outdoor performances  
• Entertainment Commission contact info: (in case of complaints or issues) 

o Entertainment.commission@sfgov.org 
o Phone #: 628-652-6030 
o Hearing date and website for hearings: 

https://sf.gov/departments/entertainment-commission  
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Kenneth A. Bukowski 
Convention Facilities Director 
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